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Rooster Editorial  
September saw a wide range of social 

activities throughout the village which were 
all well attended raising lots of money for 3 

local churches and the woodland group. 
This month we will be welcoming our new 
Vicar which is good news for the Benefice 
and Roos School. Please keep sending in 
your articles the more varied the better. 

Contact us at 
Thenewrooster2015@gmail.com or 

telephone:  Alan 671322.  
Also checkout / contact us via our 

Facebook page 
The Editor reserves the right to accept or refuse 

submissions and edit for content and length. The 

opinions expressed here do not necessarily 
reflect the views of the newsletter. 

 
www.facebook.com/therooster2015 

 

 

 

This edition of the Rooster is kindly sponsored by Jennifer Grant. 

We need new sponsors for future editions of The Rooster. Please contact Alan on 671322 if you can help 

Roos Medical Practice 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Please ensure you take up the offer of your flu 
vaccination if you are in one of the following categories 
 

 Those aged 65 years and over 

 Those aged six months to under 65 in clinical 
risk groups 

 Pregnant women 

 All two-, three- and four-year –olds (but not five 
years or older) on 31 August 2015 

 All children of school years 1 and 2 age 

 Those in long-stay residential care homes 

 any  carers – please note carers can 
inadvertently pass on flu to those they care for 
so this is very important 

 
We will be running clinics in Roos. In addition you are 
welcome to book a time at our other sites. As last year 
we will have Saturday and later evening clinics on offer 
at Withernsea. We also this year expect to be able to 
offer appointments on demand at Withernsea. Evie, 
our healthcare assistant, will be giving vaccinations this 
year alongside our Practice Nurse team 
 

In addition to Flu we will be offering Shingles and 
Pneumonia vaccinations – if you are advised you  
are eligible please do take up the offer of this 
important protection. 
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Do you recognise this? 
Do you remember doing this as a child ? ..... 
this was found in the church when the organ 
was being removed. We would be interested 

to know when it was made and by whom 

 

mailto:Thenewrooster2015@gmail.com%20or%20telephone:%20%20Alan%20671322.
mailto:Thenewrooster2015@gmail.com%20or%20telephone:%20%20Alan%20671322.
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TUNSTALL was full of fun as it welcomed  

people to its Strawberries and Steam  
event held at the All Saint’s Church on  
Saturday August 15.  The day was a success  
starting at 2pm until  4pm with the village  
humming with life and people enjoying the sunshine. 
The event had a tombola, raffle, ‘bric-a-brac’ and 
homemade cake stall, strawberry cream teas, vintage cars 
and a special appearance from the ‘Old Glory’ steam 
engine as well as much more.  
The steam engine, owned by Vic Makey, was located on 
the field next to Rectory Road and was also offering rides 
around the field for those who were brave enough to steer 
and the field also featured vintage emergency vehicles and 
tractors.  Dianne Richardson did a sterling job in following 
the engine with her donation box at the end of each ride. 
Christine Dobson-Youngman and Pat Garbutt manned the 
tea and strawberry cream scone stall whilst Irene Fox, 
Christine Midgley and Tracey Nieuwenhuis kept the stall 
topped up with delicious scones and fresh tea and coffee 
cups.   
Stephen Midgley managed the tombola stall, while Tina 
Danby encouraged people to purchase raffle tickets for the 
luxury hamper, which was eventually won by Brian Wells 
from Hilston.   
By the end of the day the scones had sold out, the 
tombola prizes had all been won and most of the ‘bric-a-
brac’ was sold too, thanks to John Dobson-Youngman.  A 
special thank you to Paul Nieuwenhuis who at short notice 
managed to sell all the cakes - even the extra-large 
chocolate cake. 
So many of the villagers turned out for a thoroughly 
successful day keeping all of the volunteers very busy 
whilst also raising valuable funds for the church.  One of 
the event helpers Christine Midgley said: “It was a great 
afternoon and everyone had a good time.  We are 
overwhelmed by the level of support and how generous 
everyone has been in donations and gifts for the stalls.  A 
brilliant community event.”  Mike Smales and Christine 
Dobson-Youngman also commented on how supportive 
everyone has been towards this event and on behalf of the 
PCC wanted to take this opportunity to thank everyone 
involved.  So many people have given their time to 
organise the afternoon and a huge thank you to all those 
who showcased their vintage vehicles and engines.  We 
also want to thank all those who provided donations/gifts, 
as without your help this event would not have been the 
success it was.  All in all a great afternoon at Tunstall. 
 
 

 

 

Roos Memorial Institute Village Diary 
Whist: 1st & 3rd Fridays 

Parish Council Meeting: 2nd  Monday 
Roos WI: 1st Wednesday 

Farmyard Bingo: 2nd Tuesday 
Choir: every Thursday 

Camera Club: 2nd & 3rd Wednesday 

 

Ringing Competition  Roos 
The Roos band of ringers entered two teams for the 
annual district competition held at Nafferton. For five of 
our band it was the first time they had competed. Judges 
marked each team according to accuracy and overall 
performance. The Roos teams were awarded 1st and 2nd 
place in our category which is an outstanding result. It is 
not easy to ring well under pressure and on unfamiliar 
bells, so our junior ringers in particular should feel 
especially proud. 

 
 

Rooster Association              D O N A T I O N S 
 

The Rooster Association depends upon voluntary 
contributions to ensure continued publication of the 
Rooster. If you wish to contribute then please leave your 
donations in a sealed envelope in the Rooster box at the 
Roos Store/Post Office, enclosing your name, contact 
details & amount. All donations will be strictly 
confidential. 
Please make cheques payable to The Rooster 
Association. 
All contributions will be acknowledged in The Rooster 
unless you request to remain anonymous. 
 
We are pleased to acknowledge the kind donations to 
The Rooster during September 2015 from: 
Mrs M Smith 
Mrs V Adams 
Mrs Feetom 
1 Anonymous 
 
All Saints’ Church Roos        
Everyone is warmly invited to come to St Matthew’s 
Church Withernsea at 7pm on the 8th October to 
welcome our new Vicar Reverend Martin Faulkner as the 
Bishop of Hull inducts him as rector of the Benefice. 
There will be refreshments to follow the service. 
At the time of going to print we are unable to confirm 
the Church Service times for October as Reverend 
Faulkner has yet to confirm what the Benefice Service 
rota will be.  Please check in the gazette and church 
notice board for details on a weekly basis, if we have 
more information we will put it on our Facebook page.  

 
The Roos Harvest festival will be on Friday 9th October 

at 18.30 hrs and Reverend Martin Faulkner will lead the 
service. This will be his first official service in the 
Benefice, let us give him a warm Roos welcome.  
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Roos Surgery 
Appointments: 01964 613221 

Surgery Opening Hours 
Monday   8.00am – 1.00pm 
Tuesday  Closed 
Wednesday  1.00pm – 6.00pm 
Thursday  1.00pm – 6.00pm 
Friday   8.00am – 1.00pm 

 
Dispensary Opening Hours 
Monday  9.00am–12.30pm 
Tuesday  Closed 
Wednesday  3.30pm – 6.00pm 
Thursday  3.30pm – 6.00pm 
Friday   9.00am–12.30pm 

Farmyard Bingo in Roos              
September's bingo was another great night with lots of 

winners including the flyer which went on 58 

numbers, winning one lucky lady £15.. The £100 

donation went to the Derby and Joan club and will go 

towards giving the members a Christmas celebration. 

The next Bingo sessions are 13 October with Mixed 

meat and 10 November with Poultry. 

Everyone welcome, why not come and join us 

Roos Pipe Organ Update 
The restoration of the Roos Pipe organ is progressing 
well.  A group visit to the organ builder’s workshop 
in Harrogate gave a fascinating insight into the skills 
and processes involved in heritage organ  
conservation. 
Further information can be found on the display 
boards in All Saints’ Church. The estimated 
completion date is February/March 2016 
All Saints’ Roos PCC are pleased to acknowledge the 

support of the Heritage Lottery Fund. 
 

 
 

WI Roos 

It was lovely to see fresh faces at the September meeting and we 

do hope you will join us again. Thanks to all who made the 

Group Rally a success on the 7th September when we played host 

to our fellow WI’s. 

Our next meeting is on October 7th and the subject is WET 

FELTING with Alison Grant. The competition will be an old 

decorative tin. The November 4th meeting, our annual 

meeting,will also have a speaker, Barbara Ball who will tell us 

HOW TO MAKE THE MOST OF SCARVES. 

Don't forget to visit the Hedon Museum if you get the chance, 

and see the WI displays before the 10th October (Wednesday's 

and Saturdays only). New members always welcome. 

For more details contact Dot 671250 or Joy 671321 
 

 

St Margaret’s Church Hilston 
The friends of Hilston church held a Hog Roast on the £30th 
August 2015 to raise funds for the church. As always many 
people contributed to making the day such a success.  
Firstly thanks to Sue Jones and Jackie Cracknell our 
churchwarden, for allowing their home to be invaded by 
over 80 people. Many thanks to Mick Evison of Hot  
Trotters for providing the lovely Hog roast and Mike and 
Karen Westmorland who spent the entire event serving it 
up. Thanks must also go to our sponsors, Tony and Esther 
Kirby, Graham and Caroline Blyth, Martin and Angie  
Maltas, Bob Smales and Brian and Kath Wells. Special 
thanks to Leanne and Angie for their sterling work behind 
the bar, to Grace Ward who baked some delicious cakes 
and to everyone who donated raffle and tombola prizes. 
Last but not least, thank you to everyone who bought 
tickets and helped raise just over £1350. The money will 
be used for essential repair work and will be added to 
other monies raised over the past few months at an 
auction in the Black horse £411, quiz nights £132 and £518 
from the annual cricket match between Garton and 
Hilston. The game held at Grimston Garth ended for the 
first time in its history in an exciting draw. 
These monies supplement the grants made by local wind 
farm community funds. Tedder Hill gave £1000 for work 
on the trees in the church yard, Roos £1200 for work on 
the electrics and Burton Pidsea £1000 for work on the bell 
frame and improvements to disabled access. If anyone 
would like to join the Friends of St Margaret’s church or 
help in any way please contact Colin Wilson on 01964 
671591 we would welcome your support. 
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Woodland Group Roos  

The autumn seems to have arrived suddenly and many of the large trees in the village are already turning into their autumn 
colours. As daylength decreases and the nights get colder, woody plants pull back valuable chemicals from their leaves - 
especially the pigment that in the summer colour the leaves green. 
This is chlorophyl, the compound that traps energy from sunlight, allowing the plant to grow. It’s a complex chemical that 
‘costs’ plants a lot of resources to make. It makes sense, then for the trees to pull it back into their woody stems, all ready for 
the next year. Scratch the bark of a woody plant in the winter, and you will see a green layer just beneath the outer layer - a 
sure sign that the tree or plant is indeed alive - and just biding its time for the coming season. Roll on Spring! 
The beautiful colours that are left in the leaf are those that the tree or shrub either doesn’t need or can’t reuse. Lucky us that 
the Acers, Beech and Birches are particularly rich in fabulous autumn shades. 
On a happy note, the Roos Woodland Group raised over £800 at a recent Moroccan evening, which was a lovely community 
event with many friends from near and far. Thanks to all who attended and offered help. Gerard Baker, Chair. 

 

Parish Council Meeting September 2015 
Parish Council Minutes are published in full on Parish Notice Boards and on the parish website – roosparish.info 
The Chairman welcomed Cllr Bob Smales and Cllr. Ann Wall as newly co-opted members. Apologies were received from Cll. J. 
Ward. The Minutes of the 10th August were approved. 

Matters Arising. It was noted that:  
Local Community Transport – Survey. Councillors who had been delegated to prepare a draft questionnaire had met 
with Colin Walker at the ERYC, to discuss their draft and to arrange for its printing. It was agreed to approach the 
editor of the Rooster about its distribution. An invitation was received to attend a meeting at The Shores Centre, 
Withernsea on October 7th at 6.30 pm. To discuss rural transport issues.  
Commemorative Medal  
There had been a high level of interest and a further order had been placed to meet the demand. Pupils of Roos 
Primary School had been presented their commemorative medal by Cllr. J. Cracknell. 
Telemetry systems at Roos Beck. ERYC would cease its funding from April 2016. They provided estimates to 
maintain the system should the Council take over. The estimates were prohibitively high and taking into account 
there had been only one early warning since its installation and recent jetting by both Yorkshire Water and the 
ERYC it was agreed not to proceed. 
Memorial Institute  
Mr/Mrs Cheeseman welcomed the suggestion of installing Wifi  provision and further investigation was underway.  
ERYC Planning – Applications 
Installation of ground mounted solar panels at land north of Glebe Farm Hilston Road Roos – Ref. 15/02121/PLF 
Erection of detached dwelling with car port at land west of The Paddock South End Roos – Ref. 15/01383/PLF 
Erection of single storey extension to rear following demolition of outbuildings erection of single storey extension 
to front of outbuilding to form gymnasium and erection of detached garage at Roseneath South End Roos – Ref 
15/02549/PLF 
Following discussion there were no objections to the above applications. 
Decision –It was reported that the following application had been approved 
Fell scots pine growing through horse chestnut and crown lift horse chestnut by approx. 15 feet at The Willows 
South End Roos  
The Chair reported that extreme concern was expressed by local residents at a ‘drop in session’ hosted by Dong 
Energy at Tunstall Village Hall. The meeting was to discuss the proposed  Doppler  weather radar station for taking 
measurements for the Westermost Rough Offshore Windfarm –Ref  15/01772/PLF . The installation would be in 
place for a period of eighteen months.  He reported that additional hedgerow planting to provide screening was 
being planned 
Any Other Business  
Chair reported that following complaints from residents about speeding in Roos, Police Community Support Officers 
had conducted radar speed gun surveys on Rectory Road and elsewhere. Other surveys would take place without 
prior announcement. 
Council refuse operatives had reported that the waste- bin located at the Pinfold was not being utilised and that the 
consideration should be given to its relocation. Council agreed to consider this suggestion. 
In response to an enquiry from a LifeStyler Group it had been suggested that they might consider making a 
contribution towards the replacement of a bench seat on the Withernsea Road. 
Cllr. Tyson, Chair of the RES Roos Wind Farm Community Fund, commented upon the need for publicity drawing 
attention of local groups and eligible organisation to the next round of funding. 
Public Session 
Residents adjacent to the planning application for a dwelling west of The Padddock, had expressed their concern to 
ERYC about the method of surface water disposal with its location being  at a higher level than their property. They 
also reported straw following harvesting was gathering in roadside gullies. 

Date of next meeting  Monday  14th October 2015 at 7.30pm in the Memorial Institute. 

 


